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This Sundayôs Gospel reading is from Mark 9:2-10 

and tells of The Transfiguration. 
 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark 

This is my Son, the beloved; listen to him 
 

Jesus took with him Peter and James and John and 

led them up a high mountain where they could be 

alone by themselves. There in their presence he was 

transfigured: his clothes became dazzlingly white, 

whiter than any earthly bleacher could make them. 

Elijah appeared to them with Moses; and they were 

talking with Jesus. Then Peter spoke to Jesus. 

óRabbi,ô he said óit is wonderful for us to be here; so 

let us make three tents, one for you, one for Moses 

and one for Elijah.ô He did not know what to say; 

they were so frightened. And a cloud came, covering 

them in shadow; and there came a voice from the 

cloud, óThis is my Son, the Beloved. Listen to him.ô 

Then suddenly, when they looked round, they saw no 

one with them anymore but only Jesus. 

As they came down from the mountain he warned 

them to tell no one what they had seen, until after the 

Son of Man had risen from the dead. They observed 

the warning faithfully, though among themselves 

they discussed what órising from the deadô could 

mean. 
 

O God, who have commanded us 

to listen to your beloved Son, 

be pleased, we pray, 

to nourish us inwardly by your word, 

that, with spiritual sight made pure, 

we may rejoice to behold your glory. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you in the  

unity of the Holy Spirit, 

one God, for ever and ever.  

Amen. 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 

 

Sympathy 

Our thoughts and prayers are with 

the Gabrael family on the death of 

Mr Gabrael after a long illness. 

Father of Johnny Lee, Danny, 

Michael (former students of 

OLOL), and Tristan. 

 

Kindergarten 2016 Enrolments 

Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School is now taking 

Kindergarten enrolments for 2016. Please download 

the enrolment form from the school website 

www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au, complete the form 

and return it to the school office with all the required 

documentation. 

Families will be interviews on Saturday, May 2 by a 

member of the leadership team. 

If your child has any special physical or learning 

needs please make an appointment to see Mr 

Haskins for a more extensive interview. 

New families may have a tour of our school on: 

*Wednesday, March 11th, 2015 at 10.00am 

*Thursday, March 26th, 2015 at 10.00am 

*Wednesday, April 1st, 2015 at 7.00pm 

*Thursday, April 30th, 2015 at 10.00am 

Please email the school 

ololbhills@parra.catholic.edu.au to inform us if you 

wish to attend any one of these sessions. 

 

Uniform Shop 

The uniform shop will be open on 

Tuesday, 3rd March from 2.45pm 

till 3.15pm and Wednesday, 11th 

March from 2.45pm till 3.30pm 

and Thursday, 19th March from 

8.45am till 9.15am. 
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Catholic Schools Week 
Catholic Schools Week (CSW) will be celebrated across NSW and the ACT from the 8th to 14th 

March. The theme for 2015 is, óEducating for Today and Tomorrowô.  

This theme ties in with the 50th anniversary of the Declaration on Christian Education, 'Gravissiumum 

Educationis.' The document recognised the continuing need for the Church to support parents in the 

education of their children. Catholic Schools Week is about strengthening relationships between all 

those who have a stake in our schools ï students, staff, families, priests, parishioners, and members of 

the wider community ï by showcasing what happens in our classrooms every day. 

 

Our school is planning a number of activities to highlight the excellent teaching and learning that 

takes place, as well as many other exciting opportunities that OLOL provides for its students. All 

families, relatives and friends are invited to join us throughout the week to celebrate Catholic 

Schools Week 2015. This is an ideal opportunity to support our school community and learn more 

about the great things that take place in Catholic schools every day. 

 

Catholic Schools Week Celebrations at Our Lady of Lourdes 

 

Sunday, 8th March at 9.30am  

Mass with our parish community.  

 

Tuesday 10th March 

You are invited to visit between 12.15pm and 1.00pm 

Literacy in Kindy 

Maths in Year 1 

Maths in Year 2 

Literacy in Year 3 

Literacy in Year 4 

Creative Arts in Year 5 

Science and Technology in Year 6 

Our well-resourced library 

 

1pm - picnic lunch with the students, teachers and parents.  

 

2.20pm Assembly ïYear 1 

 

Friday, 13th March  

Cross Country/Fun Run 

Our school has a supportive community of teachers, parents, carers, P&F, clergy, parishioners and 

support staff who work together to focus on giving students the best education possible, encouraging 

success, promoting discipline, supporting creativity and instilling compassion. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all your support of our school and I look forward 

to seeing you during Catholic Schools Week which is proudly sponsored by the Australian Catholic 

Superannuation and Retirement Fund.   



Quality Catholic Schooling 

Dear Parents 

All Catholic schools in the Diocese of Parramatta 

will be once again participating in the Quality 

Catholic Schooling (QCS) survey. 

The QCS survey provides information from students, 

staff and parents about our schoolôs cultural 

behaviour, relationships and learning community, 

and assists us in our focus on continuous 

improvement. 

Between 9-20 March all staff and all Year 5 and 6 

students, and 60 randomly-selected parents will be 

asked to complete an online survey. Staff and 

students will complete the survey online at school. 

Parents will be sent home a paper survey but will 

also be able to complete the survey online if 

preferred. The survey will take about 20-30 minutes 

to complete. 

This year we will be able to get even more 

information about the link between student 

wellbeing and learning outcomes. To do this we will 

need to include a student identifier in the student 

survey. The survey will still remain confidential and 

individual survey responses will not be accessible by 

the school or the Catholic Education Office. 

An independent survey consultant (Insight SRC) 

who manages the data collection will ensure the 

survey data is kept strictly confidential. Each school 

will receive a de-identified information report at the 

end of May to help them to develop strategies for 

further improvement. 

While this is a change from previous years it will 

definitely help us in working with all students to 

improve their learning. If you have concerns, please 

feel free to contact Mr Steven Haskins. 

As a parent if you are randomly-selected to complete 

the survey, I would encourage your participation as 

this will help our school to identify our strengths and 

areas in which we can focus our improvement. 

If you have any questions please contact Mr Steven 

Haskins. 

Mr Steven Haskins 

 

2015 Fun Run Fundraiser ï 13th March 2015 

In conjunction with the School Cross Country we are 

having a Fun Run as one of our fundraiser events for 

2015. It will be held on Friday, 13th March 2015. 

Sponsorship forms will be sent home next week. 

Please assist your child/ren in finding sponsors for 

this event. 

If you can help on the day, please contact Carina 

Morales on 0414 412 422.  

A reminder that all parent helpers must have 

completed the online child protection information 

session and completed the prohibited employment 

declaration form available from the office. 

OLOL Swimming Carnival and 

Zone Swimming Carnival 

It has been a busy few weeks for our talented 

swimmers here at OLOL and these students never 

cease to amaze us. 

On Friday, 13th February, we had our OLOL 

Swimming Carnival at Blacktown Leisure Centre at 

Stanhope Gardens. The students had a tremendous 

day participating in all of their events and were so 

well behaved during their time out of the pool. 

Congratulations to the Blue Colour House who were 

our winners of the day. Well done! 

Following on from that, on the Monday, 23rd 

February, selected students from our OLOL carnival 

entered the Hills Zone Carnival at Oasis 

Hawkesbury Pool Centre. We experienced all four 

seasons during the day but that did not deter our 

students. They performed against other schools 

within the Hills Zone and they all did a fantastic job. 

Congratulations to the following students who are 

now heading to the Diocesan Swimming Carnival 

today, Friday, 27th February: 

Samuel Pickard 

Cailley Culnane 

Benjamin Waring 

Jackson Howard 

Braydon Wickman 

Tiago Quintal 

Christopher Saab 

Joshua Howard  

Mia Wickman 

A special congratulations to the Junior Boy Relay 

Team who came first in their race, Cailley Culnane 

who broke the Zone record in 50m Freestyle and 

Samuel Pickard who was awarded the trophy for the 

11 Years Boys Runner Up. 

A special thank you to all the staff and parents who 

helped out at the OLOL Swimming Carnival and the 

Hills Zone Swimming Carnival. Your assistance 

was, and still is, greatly appreciated. 

 

Wakakirri Information - OLOL 2015 
A Wakakirri Story Dance is a 3-7 minute 

performance by a group of students that theatrically 

tells a story using a combination of dancing, acting 

and creative movement to pre-recorded music. 

The aim of Wakakirri is to teach students about 

themselves and others through the creating and 

sharing of stories and by this process develop 

studentsô educational outcomes, lifestyle choices and 

community awareness. 

Wakakirri is an amazing opportunity for students in 

Years Four through to Six to represent OLOL 

through creative arts. It is a huge commitment and 

takes extensive preparation time. So please carefully 

read through the information on the following page.  



If you think you are up to the challenge, go to our 

school website at www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au 

and click on the Wakakirri link at the bottom of the 

home page to register your details.  

Hope to see you at auditions!  

 

The Wakakirri Team 
 

Item name ~ The Wizard of Oz 
 

Signature Item ~ Chicken  

                              (To appear in Dorothyôs farm) 
 

Performance dates  
Heats: One night between 26th and 28th August at 

Riverside Theatre, Parramatta. (TBC in Term 2) 

Showcase Night (if successful): 16th or 17th 

September at Sydney Olympic Park, Homebush. 
 

Practice times 
Two - three times per week (recess and lunch) 
 

Cost 
Registration & bus fee (TBC) 

Costumes, hair and makeup (depending on who they 

are in the performance) 
 

Auditions for all performers 
Year 6 - Monday, 2nd March. 

Year 5 - Tuesday, 3rd March. 

Year 4 - Wednesday, 4th March 

You will be taught a dance at recess and asked to 

perform it in small groups at lunch. 

If you are away on the date of your audition, see Mrs 

Drumond to arrange another audition time. 
 

Auditions for main roles 
Friday, 6th March 

Roles include: Dorothy, Scarecrow, Tin Man, Lion, 

Glinda, Wicked Witch of the West and The Wizard 

of Oz 

All these roles involve dancing so the judges need to 

see you at the performance auditions first. The 

judges will call back students who are successful in 

earning a spot in Fridayôs auditions and inform them 

of what they need to prepare for the audition. 
 

Backstage 
We need approximately four to six students to help 

backstage on the night.  

If you do not wish to perform but would like to help 

out backstage with props, costumes, etc, please fill in 

the online form and Mrs Drumond will contact you. 
 

Parent helpers 
There are so many tasks to be done and so little time 

to do them all. If you are interested in assisting us 

with creating costumes or props, please fill in your 

name and contact details at the bottom of the online 

form. 

Planned Giving at OLOL Church 

Each year individuals and families contribute 

generously to the pastoral works and upkeep of the 

Church and grounds at Our Lady of Lourdes through 

planned giving and the second collection. This 

enables us to pay the bills and resource any pastoral 

activity with just a slim annual surplus. The 

percentage of donations from planned giving has 

been declining, and because these regular 

contributions provide more certainty for pastoral 

planning and facilities maintenance plans, we are 

seeking to raise awareness among the OLOL 

community of the importance of this form of regular 

donation.  If you are not already a contributor to the 

weekly Planned Giving Program at OLOL please 

consider this option.  

New Planned Giving Envelope Packs are available at 

the back of the Church. You may also choose to 

contribute regularly by either a Credit Card 

Deduction (form is attached) or by Direct Debit for 

which you will need to complete a form at the Parish 

Office. 

Our Lady of Lourdes Registration Form includes 

several donation options for your convenience. 

We thank those who regularly support the Parish 

through this program and welcome those who are 

new to our worshipping community. Please ensure 

that when you take a new set of envelopes you fill 

out the Registration Slip in the front of the pack to 

enable us to record your details.  

 

Head Lice 

There has been a report of head lice at the school. 

Please check your child for signs of lice or nits 

(small white eggs on the hair shaft). If necessary, 

consult  the pharmacist about a suitable product. 

 

2015 Fun Run Fundraiser ï 13th March 2015 
In conjunction with the School Cross Country we are 

having a Fun Run as one of our fundraiser events for 

2015. It will be held on Friday, 13th March, 2015. 

Sponsorship forms were sent home this week. Please 

assist your child/ren in finding sponsors for this 

event. The completed sponsorship form and all 

monies collected should be returned to School by no 

later than Thursday, 12th March 2015. This is a 

Kinder to Year 6 (inclusive) event. Prizes will be 

awarded to the student/s raising the highest amount 

of monies in several categories. If you can help on 

the day, please contact Carina Morales on 0414 412 

422. A reminder that all parent helpers must have 

completed the online child protection information 

session and complete the prohibited employment 

declaration form available from the office. 

 

 

http://www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au


Year 6 News 
The commencement of 2015 has been a very busy time for Year 6. As school leaders 

with many new responsibilities, buddies to our kindergarten students and enthusiasm 

for our final year in primary school - we have had an energetic start to the year. 

In Week 3, we celebrated the feast of Our Lady of Lourdes with a special Mass. We 

also acknowledged the commencement of the 2015 school year. We listened to the 

Gospel reading, welcomed new school members and viewed a powerpoint of the 

many images of Mary.  

With the commencement of Lent on the 18th February, the students from Year 3 to 

Year 6 celebrated with the parish at the 9.30am Mass and the children from 

Kindergarten to Year 2 held a special liturgy at 12.00pm.    

In Religion, we have studied the values contained on our schoolôs Values Statement, 

looked at our school emblem and the meaning of its symbols. We also explored the 

significance of our motto, ñto know, to love and to serveò, and its impact on us as 

senior students of our school community. 

Our first óSharing Our Storyô unit in Religion was óServant Leadershipô. We explored 

many scripture passages from the bible showing leadership. Some of the readings 

were - Moses leading the people, the gift of love and who is the greatest? Each of 

these readings related to the qualities required to be a good leader.  

As we are in the season of Lent we have moved to our next unit, óPractices and 

Promises ï Year B. We know that Lent is a time for prayer, fasting and almsgiving as 

we prepare for the death and resurrection of Jesus. 



Gilroy College 30 Year Reunion 2015 
Were you a student at Gilroy College who was in the 

Pioneer year or finished their studies at Gilroy from 

1983 to 1987? You are invited to the 30 Year 

Reunion! 

Gilroy College 30 Year Reunion will be held at the 

Castle Hill RSL Club, in the Phoenix Room, from 

6pm on the 21st March 2015. 

Cost - $30 per person, which includes a 6 course 

cocktail menu and cost to hire the room. 

Payment to be made on arrival at the room on the 

night, cash only. Partners are also invited.  

Please indicate to me if you are bringing a partner. 

RSVP by Monday 9 March 

directly to Luciano Mesiti by emailing ï

gilroyreunion2015@gmail.com 

Luciano Mesiti 

Principal 
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

March 

Sun 1st 

 

Second Sunday of Lent 

Tues 3rd 4D Reconciliation 

Thurs 5th 9.15am Mass Year 5 

Fr Giovani/Wim class visits Year 2 

Sun 8th 9.30am Catholic Schools Week Mass 

Third Sunday of Lent 

Mon 9th Catholic Schools Week 
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